M E M O R A N D U M

TO:

Board of Directors
FROM:
Mike Grebe

DATE:
June 30, 2015
RE:

Milwaukee Art Museum
At our board meeting in June the directors approved a $90,000 grant to the Milwaukee Art Museum (MAM) for general operating purposes. (A copy of the staff write-up for this grant is attached.) Staff now recommends that the board rescind that decision and decline the grant request.

On June 16th, MAM announced its acquisition of an object entitled “Eggs Benedict”. It is a portrait of Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI woven out of colored condoms. Complaints have been registered by Archbishop Jerome Listecki of Milwaukee, at least 200 MAM members, and the Lynde and Harry Bradley Foundation. In our case, Dennis Kuester and I met with the incoming and outgoing MAM board chairmen last Thursday, prior to a special meeting of MAM’s board of directors later that day. Notwithstanding those complaints, MAM intends to carry out its plan to display the object when the museum re-opens this fall. 

Last year, the Foundation made a $1,000,000 capital grant to MAM and over the years our grants to MAM have totaled $13,655,000, reflecting the long association of the Bradley family with MAM. 

Although the board approved the general operations grant of $90,000 to the museum, the check has not yet been issued. Again, staff recommends that this grant be rescinded. I have already heard from many of you concerning this situation; there is no need to contact me again. However, if you have not yet weighed in on this, please do so by email as soon as possible so I can confirm that we have unanimous approval.
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